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The theme for this Jubilee Year of Mercy is “Merciful like 

the Father”. It is inspired by stories like today’s reading 

from Exodus and the Gospel parable of the prodigal son. 

This is the God whom Jesus wants us to know better, whom 

Pope Francis wants revealed to the whole world. Let us 

make a prayer of thanksgiving for our merciful God and 

Father. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Daily Readings for this Week (Sept. 12-17) 

MONDAY 1 Cor. 11:17-26, 33; Luke 7:1-10 

TUESDAY: 1 Cor. 12:12-14, 27-31a; Luke 7:11-17 

WEDNESDAY: Numbers 21:4b-9; Phil. 2:6-11; Jn. 3:13-17 

THURSDAY: 1 Cor. 15:1-11; Jn. 19:25-27 or  Lk. 2:33-35 

FRIDAY: 1 Cor. 15:12-20;  Luke 8:1-3 

SATURDAY: 1 Cor. 15:12-20;  Luke 8:1-3 

 

Scripture for next Sunday (25th Sunday/Ordinary Time) 

Amos 8:4-7 

     God cannot forget the sin of those who cheat the poor. 

1 Timothy 2:1-8 

     Pray for everyone, not just your own. 

Luke 16:1-13 (or) Luke 16:10-13 

     You cannot be the servant of God and the servant of money. 

What an indictment in the 1st reading next Sunday of those who 

are wealthy and use that wealth to take advantage of the poor! 

But then along comes Jesus, who points out that wealth can be 

used for good ends as well. Jesus says that we cannot pretend that 

we donôt live in the world with others, so we need to find ways to 

advance the reign of God using the tools at our disposal. As we 

hear next Sundayôs sacred scriptures, what  do you hear God 

saying to you about your possessions here and now and how He 

wants you to use them? 
 

PRAYERS REQUESTED 
     We ask your prayers for Barbara Ramsey, the sister-in-

law of Mike Boatright, who died recently. Notes of 

sympathy may be sent to Mike at 101 Beech Knoll Rd., 

Bristol, TN 37620. 

     Your prayers are asked for Horace Summers, the 

brother of Charlotte Duff, who died recently in Germany. 

Notes may be sent to Charlotte at 246 McDowell St., 

Bristol, TN 37620. 

 

PART-TIME Custodial/Maintenance position 
Cleaning church and school and other duties. For 

application, please contact St. Anne’s parish office. 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the newly elected Parish Pastoral 

Council members: Jean Blackburn, Andrew Snyder, and 

Jim Yencha! The full PPC also includes current members: 

Judy Smith, Ed Balaban, Kathi Boatright, Kathy Carnell, 

Doug Ernst, Mary Pat Ernst. 

 

PLEASE TAKE NOTE!!! As this bulletin goes to press, 

we do not know if there will be weekday Masses (and 

confessions) on Tues., Thurs. and Friday this week. We do 

have coverage for the Mass this Wednesday, Sept. 14, at 

8:30 a.m. Please check the website or call the office to 

check on the other dates for Mass and confessions. 

 

ALTAR FLOWERS 
The flowers at our altar this weekend are placed in memory 

of CDR Dan Shanower (who was killed in the terrorist 

attack on the Pentagon on September 11, 2001). 

 

A Note from Seminarian James O’Reilly... 
Thank you to everyone at St. Anne’s for making my 

pastoral year an amazing experience! I will keep all of you 

in my prayers as I continue my studies at the seminary. My 

current address is: St. Mary’s Seminary, 5400 Roland Ave., 

Baltimore, MD  21210. 

    God Bless, 

    James 

 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament on this Tuesday, 

September 13, 9:15a-4:30p. Please consider spending an 

hour in prayer with our Lord. 

 

Prayer Shawl members are reminded of their gathering 

this Wed., Sept. 14, at 10 a.m. in the St. Vincent de Paul 

Center. New members are always welcome to join us! 

 

Next Sunday—Sept. 18—Catechetical Sunday 2016 

“Prayer: The Faith Prayed” 
Next Sunday, we celebrate Catechetical Sunday. Those who 

the Community has designated to serve as catechists will be 

called forth  to be commissioned for their ministry. If you 

are a catechist of any age group (children, teens, adults, 

sacramental preparation, school religion teachers), please 

plan to attend the 8:30 Mass next weekend to be 

commissioned. 

 

St. Anneôs Friendship Club 
The Friendship Club will meet this Thursday, Sept. 15 at 

11:30a at Cootie Brownôs Restaurant on the Volunteer 

Pkwy. Please call Gina Rossetti at 423-878-7827 by this 

Tuesday., Sept. 13 to reserve your spot for lunch. 



 

Twenty-fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) 

¶ Catechumens & Candidates meet this Wednesday, 

Sept. 14 at 6:30pm in the Great Room. Topic: 

Preferential Option for the Poor. Presenter: Seminarian 

Jamie Hickman. 

¶ Ongoing Inquiry Class meets in the parish office 

conference room at 6:30pm (also on Wednesday). 

Please come to the Great Room to join in opening 

prayer before going to the conference room. 

¶ Mystagogy group meets this Wednesday, Sept. 14 in 

the St. Vincent de Paul Center at 6:30 p.m. 

¶ Breaking Open the Word resumes this weekend 

(Sept.10) for catechumens and candidates in RCIA. 

During the month of September, we will meet during 

the Liturgy of the Eucharist at the 5:30 Mass. 

¶ If you know someone who is interested in learning 

more about the Catholic Church or in need of 

conversion, please bring them on Wednesday evenings. 

 

RCIA Notes: What is this BOW that we see in the 

bulletin and hear of at RCIA? BOW stands for 

Breaking Open the Word and is also called Reflection on 

the Word. It’s an informal term used to describe the time 

following the dismissal of the Catechumens at Sunday Mass 

after the Liturgy of the Word. This time, ordinarily lasting 

the remaining duration of the Mass, is to provide an 

opportunity to discuss the Mass readings for that Sunday 

with a facilitator, and to experience more fully the impact of 

the Scriptures in their lives. Since RCIA participants cannot 

yet come to the Table of the Eucharist, the Church seeks to 

feed them more richly on God’s Word. 

 

Pathways Training for Catechists 

Saturday, Sept. 24, at Christ the King, Abingdon 
“Jesus formed his disciples by making known to them the 

various dimensions of the Kingdom of God. He entrusted to 

them ‘the mysteries of the kingdom of heaven’ (Mt. 13:11); 

he taught them how to pray (Lk. 11:2); and he opened his 

‘meek and humble heart’ to them (Mt. 11:29). The 

fundamental task of catechesis is to achieve the same 

objective: the formation of disciples of Jesus Christ.” 

National Directory of Catechesis, 59. All parish catechists 

who are not already Pathways certified should plan to 

attend both morning and afternoon sessions. If you are 

already a Pathways certified catechist, you are encouraged 

to register for the updated/revised morning session only 

which will count as your required ongoing formation. 

Register at http://tinyurl.com/pathwaystraining. 

 

Just a reminder… Many women of the parish signed up 

for the catered dinner this Monday, Sept. 12, sponsored by 

the Council of Catholic Women. Be sure to come at 6:30 

for the dinner and the presentation by our seminarian, Jamie 

Hickman. 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 

Refresher/Training Sessions 
Each weekend we need 24 Extraordinary Ministers of Holy 

Communion to assist Father Kevin with the distribution of 

Holy Communion. We greatly appreciate all those who are 

so faithful and dedicated to this important ministry. We are 

in need of more people who are willing to be trained in this 

liturgical ministry so that folks won’t have to be scheduled 

quite so often. Practicing Catholics in good standing with 

the Church are welcome to serve. Teens age 16+ who have 

been confirmed may also serve. We will have two training 

sessions for those interested in joining this ministry and for 

the current EMHCs to attend as a “refresher”…. 

 Please plan to attend on either: 

  Tuesday, Sept. 13 at 6:30p 

  Thurs., Sept. 29 at 7p (after 6p Mass) 

If you are unable to attend either session, but want to join 

this ministry (or continue in this ministry) please contact the 

parish office so we can work on setting up an additional 

date for training — email stannes@stannes-bristol.org or 

call 276-669-8200 ext. 0. 

 

LECTOR TRAINING/REFRESHER SESSIONS 
New Lectors and Current Lectors are reminded of the 

upcoming training/refresher sessions. Please plan to attend 

on either:  Thursday, Sept. 15, 7p  (or) 

  Tuesday, Sept. 27 at 6:30p 

Practicing Catholics in good standing with the Church are 

welcome to serve as Lector (Teens age 16+ who have been 

confirmed may also serve as Lector). 

 

Altar Servers — Training/Refresher sessions will be held 

on Oct. 8 at 7p and Oct. 11 at 6:30p—mark your calendars! 

 

Total Consecration to Jesus Through Mary 
If you would like to join with Seminarian Jamie Hickman 

from Nov. 5 to Dec. 8 to dive deeper in our love of God 

following the wisdom of Saints Louis de Montfort, John 

Paul II, Maximilian Kolbe, and Teresa of Calcutta (each of 

whom consecrated themselves to Jesus through Mary)—

sign up at the Religious Ed. table in the commons. We will 

be using the book 33 Days to Morning Glory by Father 

Michael Gaitley MIC. Those unable to attend the short 

daily meetings may pray on their own with their own copy 

or by using the parish copy to be left in the commons. It is 

recommended you read the short book before the November 

start date to have a rich understanding of this consecration. 

 

PRAY FOR VOCATIONS 
“This brother of yours was dead and has come to life.” 

Do you want to bring others to life in Christ as a priest, 

deacon, religious sister or brother? Call Fr. Michael G. 

Boehling, Vicar for Vocations, 804-359-5661 or email him 

at mboehling@richmonddiocese.org. 
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MASS INTENTIONS FOR THIS WEEK 

Saturday, Sept. 10 (Vigil: 24th Sunday/Ordinary Time) 

  5:30 p.m. †CDR Dan Shanower  
  (killed at the Pentagon on 09/11/2001) 

Sunday, Sept. 11 (24th Sunday/Ordinary Time) 

  8:30 p.m. †John Viggiano and †Joseph Viggiano 
  (NYC Fireman/Policeman killed 09/11/2001) 

11:30 a.m. †Rozelma Wagner 

  2:00 p.m. Parishioners (Spanish Mass) 

** Tuesday, Sept. 13** 

  8:30a  †Becky Williams 

Wednesday, Sept. 14 

  8:30 a.m. †Dave Pryputniewicz 

**Thursday, Sept. 15** 

  6:00p  †Regina C. Finan 

**Friday, Sept 16** 

  7:30a  †Emilia Cruz 

Saturday, Sept. 17 (Vigil: 25th Sunday/Ordinary Time) 

  5:30 p.m. †Bella Harnois 

Sunday, Sept. 18 (25th Sunday/Ordinary Time) 

  8:30 p.m. †Molly Moore 

11:30 a.m. †Julian “Dave” Pryputniewicz 

  2:00 p.m. Parishioners (Spanish Mass) 

**as this bulletin goes to press, we are unsure if there will be 

daily Mass Tues., Thurs. and Friday this week as Fr. Kevin will 

be away. We do have Fr. Tim Drake coming to cover the 

Wednesday morning Mass at 8:30a on Sept. 14.** 

 

From Bishop DiLorenzo… 

To the Faithful Parishioners of St. Anne Catholic Church, 

It is with great joy and deep gratitude that I thank you for 

your generous response to the Living our Mission  

campaign and congratulate you on exceeding your goal of 

$808,000 with pledges totaling $872,043. Surpassing a goal 

of this size in such a short amount of time is truly an 

amazing accomplishment of which you should all be proud. 

Serving the poor, supporting our clergy, evangelizing all 

people in the Diocese and handing on to our children the 

rich faith and traditions of our Church are all components of 

the larger work we carry out to advance the mission of the 

Catholic Church. By supporting this historic campaign, you 

have stood with us to make sure that our Church can 

nourish these ministries so our parishes and our Diocese can 

continue to thrive. When we join together, our Church 

reaches far beyond the boundaries of one parish, which 

allows us to share our faith, hope, and love with all those 

who the good Lord calls us to serve. I pray that St. Anne 

will continue to serve as a great witness to our hope in 

Christ for many generations.  Please remember me in your 

prayers as I remember you and ask God’s blessing on you 

and your families. With gratitude and warmest wishes, I 

remain 

  Sincerely yours in Our Lord, 

  Most Reverend Francis X. DiLorenzo 

  Bishop of Richmond 

This Week in Adult Faith Formation: 
Sunday, Sept. 11: 

¶ Sunday Morning Adult Religious Education Class 

ðSMARE: 945am-11:00am meets in the School 

Library this week. Session One of the Pivotal 

Players: St. Francis of Assisi—The Reformer-Part 1. 

No need to sign up. Everyone is encouraged to attend. 

Monday, Sept. 12: 

¶ Seven Deadly Sins, Seven Lively Virtues—by Bishop 

Robert Barron. Monday Adult Religious Education 

Class meets in the St. Vincent de Paul Center 1:00-

2:30pm. Join us any Monday. 

Tuesday, Sept. 13: 

¶ Book Clubð10:30am-11:30am New book begins 

today! Time for God by Jacque Philippe. Facilitator for 

this book: Seminarian Jamie Hickman.  

¶ ñFollow Me: Meeting Jesus in the Gospel of Johnò 

6:30pm in the St. Vincent de Paul Center. All are 

welcome to attend. 

Wednesday, Sept. 14: 

¶ Little Rock Scripture Study, 1:00pm-2:30pm in the 

St. Vincent de Paul Center— ñThe Book of Isaiahò. 

Join us any Wednesday.  

¶ RCIA at 6:30 p.m. in the Great Room 

Thursday, Sept. 15: 

¶ Scripture Study (to prepare us for the Sunday 

readings) at the St. Vincent de Paul Center, 7:00pm-

8:00pm (after Mass). Bring your Bible! (Please note: 

If there is no Mass at 6:00pm, the time for scripture 

study changes to 6:00pm-7:00pm. 

For more information about any of the above programs, 

email sydneyfarnum@stannes-bristol.org or call 276-669-

8200 ext. 32. 

 

 

 

 

 

E-Giving Report  (Aug. 16-31) 
 Regular/Operating  $5,385 

 Holy Day/Assumption  $   135 

 School 2nd Collection  $   240 

Collection Report (Sept. 3/4) 
 Regular/Operating  $12,030.25 

 School 2nd Collection  $  5,270.25 

 Holy Day/Assumption  $       15.00 

 Retired Religious   $     200.00 

 BFIA    $       75.00 

 

SECOND COLLECTION: Special 2nd Collection this 

weekend (Sept. 10/11) for flooding relief/Louisiana. Make 

check payable to St. Anne’s and note on memo: Flood. 

Monies will be sent to Catholic Charities/USA to help 

support their efforts to help the flood victims in Louisiana. 

Second Collection for the Retired Religious Fund will be 

taken up on September 24/25. 



 

Twenty-fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Respect Life—9/11 

ñHealé the pain of still-grieving families and all who 

lost loved ones in this tragedy. Give them strength to 

continue their lives with courage and hopeò 
 Pope Francis, “Prayer of Remembrance” 
 Ground Zero Memorial, New York, Sept. 25, 2015 

The next 40 Days for Life campaign will run from 

September 28, 2016 through November 6, 2016. 

Plan now to join countless others in this worldwide 

movement to protect mothers and babies. Watch the 

bulletin for more details. 

 
Be sure to stop by the table in the commons to pick up free 

reading materials about a variety of Respect Life issues. 

 

Senior High Youth Ministry (grades 9-12) 

Sept. 11ðYouth Group  (BYC 6-8p) 

Sept. 18ðYouth Group  (BYC 6-8p) 

Sept. 25ðYouth Group  (Church @6p then to gym to 8p) 

 ƴ   Evening Prayer Service/Fun Night 

COMING UP!!!  Youth Day at Busch Gardens  

 ƴ   October 1st, 2016 
 Be sure to sign up to reserve your ticket! 

 

 

 

 

 

Mark your Calendars for Sunday, Sept. 25! 
Again this year we will gather for a special Evening Prayer 

and Reception for our local law enforcement, fire 

department, and EMS personnel… please plan to come 

pray with and for them on Sunday, Sept. 25 at 6 p.m. 

 

Rachelôs Vineyard Retreat 

(for healing after abortion) 
For Healing After Abortion, a Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat, 

sponsored will be held Sept. 30 to Oct. 2 at Shalom House 

Retreat Center in Montpelier, VA. This retreat is for women 

and men who have known regret, sorrow, guilt, or shame 

from abortion.  It is a confidential retreat that combines 

living scripture meditations, spiritual exercises, and 

discussions in a guided process that leads to the heart of 

God’s love and compassion. For more details, contact 

Marty at 804-704-0429, or Maggie at 804-432-2589 or 

email RV4hope@gmail.com. Visit the Rachel’s Vineyard 

website at www.rachelsvineyard.org. Inquiries, registration 

and participation are strictly confidential. 

Our “Regular” Sunday Mass schedule is  

back in effect—starting TODAY!! Sept. 11 

Mass at 11:30 (not 10:30a) 


